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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Dear Parents, Families and Friends,

This week concludes Reconciliation Week, a time when we celebrate the indigenous culture. At its heart,
Reconciliation is about strengthening our relationships with others - relationships with our friends, family,
community, country and God. Reconciliation is a journey for all Australians, as we strive for a more just and
equitable nation, where everyone is treated with mutual respect and understanding. When we unite together to
build this mutual respect and understanding, we shape a better future for generations to come.

During Friday’s pupil-free day. All staff came together to share their input towards our strategic vision for St Mary’s
over the coming years. Staff explored the latest research in classroom practices, along with analysing school data
which included student surveys and our recent NSIT report findings. In conjunction with parents and Catholic
Education Sandhurst members, we will seek feedback from our Advisory Group and look forward to their input
towards this document.

I have made contact with all families regarding Learning Conversations and PSG meetings which will be held next
week. This is a great opportunity to share in the success of your children so far this year, reflecting upon goals as
the children continue to progress.

Enrolments for 2024 are now open! Existing families who have a child that will begin Foundation next year are
invited to collect an Application for Enrolment pack from the Office. We’d appreciate it if you could spread the word
about enrolling at St Mary’s and all of the fantastic things we do here throughout the Inglewood and Bridgewater
communities.

Stephen O’Shannessy

Principal
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We acknowledge and pay respect to the Jaara people as the original and ongoing custodians of the land wemeet on.

We commit ourselves to actively work alongside Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice.
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CALENDAR

TERM 2, 2023

Thurs 1st - 2nd June Martin Vale Dental Van visiting Inglewood Primary School

Tuesday 6th June Learning Conversations

Wednesday 7th June Session 4 First Holy Communion preparation (3.45pm- 4.30pm)

Friday 9th June PSG Meetings

Monday 12th June King’s Birthday PUBLIC HOLIDAY

Tuesday 13th June School Advisory Council Meeting 6:30pm

Friday 16th June Student First Aid Education Excursion
FIRE Carrier’s Commissioning 2.30pm

Sunday 18th June First Holy Communion St Mary’s Catholic Church 8.00am

Wednesday 21st June P & F Information Session 6pm

Thursday 22nd June School Photo Day

Friday 23rd June Last day of Term 2 (2.20pm finish)

TERM 3, 2023

Monday 10th July First day of Term 3

Tuesday 18th July Learning Conversations

Wednesday 19th July Division Netball

Monday 24th July School Council Meeting - 7pm

Wednesday 26th July Division Football

Wednesday 2nd August ASPA School Visit

Friday 11th August PUPIL-FREE DAY (Staff Curriculum Focus)

Tuesday 15th August Feast of the Assumption Mass 9.15am
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CATHOLIC IDENTITY

Pentecost
Last Sunday, we celebrated the birthday of the Catholic Church. Pentecost,
which means ‘The Fiftieth’, falls on the fiftieth day after Passover, the
Jewish festival we know as The Last Supper. During Pentecost, the
disciples all met in a room full of fear and sadness of what took place over
Easter. The Holy Spirit enters the room with a burst of wind, disrupting
the apostles. What occurs next sets up the origin of our Catholic Church,
eventually, the word of God is spread to all nations for all people to listen
to.

***********************************************************************

Sorry Day Liturgy
During Reconciliation Week, we
acknowledge the Aboriginal and Torres
Strait Islander peoples. Reconciliation
Week is about strengthening respectful
relationships between Indigenous and
Non-indigenous Australians.

On Monday, we had a Sorry Day liturgy. We started by watching a video that featured our past Prime Minister Kevin
Rudd, making a speech in Parliament on the 13th February 2008. The video is called ‘It’s Time’. This was followed
by Suzi reading a book called ‘Somebody’s Land’ by Adam Goodes.

Reconciliation Liturgy

On Tuesday, we had a Reconciliation Week Liturgy, we sat in a circle
and passed the message stick around and lit the Fire Bowl. When St
Patrick’s Pyramid Hill arrived, we were given partners, we traced
around our hands and decorated our hands using Indigenous symbols
that help to tell stories and create maps.

On Wednesday, we had a story about The 1967 Referendum called
‘Say Yes, A story of Friendship, fairness and a vote for Hope’. by
Jennifer Castles. The story is about two friends, one of them ‘Mandy’
is indigenous. Prior to the 1967 referendum, Aboriginal people could
not go to a pool, on the train without permission, go to school
together, or visit the cinemas together. The 1967 referendum changed 2 things.

● Aboriginal people would be counted in the census.
● Words that excluded Aboriginal people were cut out. There would no longer be different laws for aboriginal

people. Laws would benefit ALL people.

Thanks to Mrs Innes for organising and setting up our liturgies. By James and Ryan
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Andrew Chinn

On Tuesday, Andrew Chinn came to our school. We were so lucky to have Andrew here. Andrew Chinn isn't the only
exciting thing that happened to us, St Patrick's P.S. from Pyramid Hill also showed up at our school and they are a
wonderful school. Even though we are a small community, St Patrick's are too, and we’re a good match, so all of us
came together and celebrated in concert.

Firstly, St Patrick’s arrived just after 10am and we all welcomed each member and showed them everything, like
where the classrooms and the toilets were but they could already see the playground.

Secondly, we all sang, and completed art activities. We ate a BBQ lunch and all came together at the end of the day
and sang and danced in a concert. Everyone did a great job singing and dancing.

We all had a great, fun day. I’m sure that everyone had made at least two friends from St Patrick’s.

By Ruby
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SCHOOL NEWS

School Photos

Our school photo day will be Thursday 22nd June.
Students will be required to wear full winter uniforms
on this day. Photo order forms were sent home today.
Payments to MSP Photography can be made either by
cash or online. Please ensure that all completed orders
are returned to school by photo day.

Family photo envelopes will be available at the office if
you wish for a family photo.

School Advisory Council

Our next school advisory council meeting will be held on Tuesday, 13th June at 6:30pm. We will discuss the NSIT
Report findings for St Mary’s, review our strategic vision and ask members for their input.

Parents and Friends Committee

On Wednesday, 21st June, from 6:00pm, St Mary’s will be hosting our P&F Information Evening. All parents are
invited to attend. Nibbles provided—location TBC.
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BIRTHDAYS

GETTING TO KNOW OUR STAFF

Name: Cath Williams

Position at School: 4,5,6/Indonesian Teacher

Hobbies: Watching netball & football, gym, walking, reading, dancing like nobody’s
watching and catching up with friends!

What do you like about St Mary’s?: Community, community, community! Everyone
looks out for each other and shares in each other’s joy. I love that we really get to know
each other well.

Favourite Book/Music: 80s pop music - Icehouse are my fav! I also enjoy Liane Moriaty
and Jodi Picoult books.

What are you looking forward to in 2023: My holiday to Vanuatu in the next school holidays!

Something interesting about me: I have four daughters, seven siblings, 47 cousins, 34 nieces and nephews and 5
great-nieces and nephews! Love a good family catch up! I have also taught in 15 different schools and St Mary’s is
my most favourite one of all!
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STUDENT NEWS

Grade 3/4 Sovereign Hill Camp
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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Props Theatre is a drama education program based in
Bendigo and we have the joy of teaching many students
from across all Bendigo schools.

We have grown from 85 students to 165 in 5 years and we
still have parents finding us hoping that they knew about us
sooner.

Please feel free to look to our website
www.propstheatre.com.au to get to know us and ask any
questions.
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